
Superintendent Update 

07.09.2020 

To All Parents of CCSD#2 Students & Staff: 

 

I thought after receiving input from my last email update, that I’d clarify a few things and give a 

timeline of these reopening decisions.  First, no final decisions have been made – we have not 

finalized our Smart Start Plan, but are currently hoping to complete the first draft by the end of 

next week or the first of the following week.  The Wyoming Smart Start Guidelines are available 

on the District website (click the Covid 19 tab) for review.  This State level document contains 

the requirements, recommendations, and considerations that we must uses in developing our 

District Plan.  We all want school to look as normal as possible this fall.  I am trying to balance 

the Governor’s Executive orders, the County/State Health Departments requirements, and WDE 

requirements – along with local wishes of our parents and communities and the overall safety of 

our students and staff.  These are indeed extraordinary times.  The CCSD#2 Board will approve 

the final plan before it is submitted to WDE (by the Aug 3rd deadline).  I am also conferring with 

other Wyoming Superintendents regarding their Districts’ plans, including Carbon 1.  The most 

contentious topic seems to be masks.  The Superintendents I have reached so far require 

masks to be used when 6 ft. distancing is not possible (i.e. buses – regular routes and team 

travel plus class changes).  While the requirements in the WDE Smart Start Guidelines primarily 

uses terminology in their requirements like “should” when it comes to masks, the latest 

Governor’s Executive orders (dated June 29th) state on page 8 of the order covering K-12 

Schools – (section 8.b) -  "Spacing of at least 6 ft. between people must be maintained 

whenever possible; face coverings shall be worn in situations where 6 ft. of separation cannot 

be maintained."  This seems fairly clear, but I am attempting to find out if there is flexibility in 

case we want to discuss it further as a District.  Of course, Governor Gordon may change these 

orders before school opens. 

 

In addition, while our Plan is being revised to align to the State guidelines, we are developing 

surveys for parents and staff that will be sent out early next week to allow anyone who wishes to 

give input to do so (optional for parents and required from staff).  Also, feel free to email input to 

any of the Admin team or the Board as we work through this process.  At next Wednesday’s 

July Board meeting, I will present an update to our work, but it will not be ready for the Board to 

adopt.  The adoption will take place at a Special Board Meeting to be set later in July (date will 

be determined at the Wednesday, July 15th meeting).  In the meantime, we will collect the 

survey data which will be made public and considered in our development of our Plan.  Also, we 

will hopefully receive input from the County/State Health Department as to what they will allow – 

as required in the State Guidelines.  

 

My main goal is to protect our students and staff – not only in providing a safe environment at 

our schools, but also to make sure we comply with State requirements in order to protect our 

District funding and accreditation.  I am confident that we will work together to find common 

ground that accomplishes these goals.  Again – I’m always open to input so feel free to reach 

out. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Jim Copeland, Supt. 



Carbon 2         


